Council of Inspector General for Financial Oversight September 15, 2016 Main Treasury Room 4436 10:00 a.m.

Council Members Present

Eric M. Thorson, Chair

Khalid Hasan, Senior Manager, Office of Inspector General, Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and Consumer Financial Protection Bureau

Judy Ringle, Deputy Inspector General and Chief Counsel, Office of Inspector General, Commodities Futures Trading Commission

Fred Gibson, Acting Inspector General, Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation Frank Rokosz, Deputy Inspector General, U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development

William Bruns, Deputy Inspector General, National Credit Union Administration Rod Fillinger, General Counsel, Office of Inspector General, Securities and Exchange Commission

Others Attending

I. Charles McCullough, III, Intelligence Community Inspector General David Moore, Office of Intelligence Community Inspector General Debbie Harker, Assistant Inspector General for Audit, Office of Inspector General, Department of Treasury

Jeff Dye, Acting Deputy Inspector General for Financial Management and Transparency Audits, Office of Inspector General, Department of Treasury Susan Marshall, Executive Director, Council of Inspectors General on Financial

Oversight

At 10:01 a.m. the Chair called the meeting to order. He asked for consideration of the minutes and whether the members had any corrections or additions to the draft. There being none, the Chair called for a motion to approve the minutes, which was made and seconded. The minutes were approved by unanimous consent.

Following the approval of the minutes the Chair introduced Intelligence Community Inspector General I. Charles McCullough, III. McCullough briefed members on the current and planned work of the Inspectors General responsible for oversight of agency implementation of the recently enacted Cybersecurity Information Sharing Act (CISA). CISA authorizes the sharing of cyber threat data between and among government and industry in an effort to prevent future cyber theft and fraud. He said he and his colleagues are meeting regularly and working to collect the necessary data to meet the Congress' reporting deadlines as outlined in the law. He concluded by saying that he and the other Inspectors General look forward to working with the CIGFO over the course of the next year.

Next Dye provided members with a CIGFO audit update and told them he expected to receive additional agency specific information in the near future.

At the conclusion of the open discussion session Thorson thanked the members for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn, which was made and seconded. The Chair adjourned the meeting.